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Coming Up
June 16

Rich Tabbut, Kyle 
Marsh, will give new 
member information

June 23
Ringo’s All-Star Band

June 29
Mike Jones 
Installation

God Help us!!
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where creativity works®

visual art & design education

continuing education for all ages

public art galleries
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Tel: 978-927-3123
Email: mpiaker@cfaemail.com

100 Cummings Center, Ste. 207P
Beverly, MA 01915

www.capitolfinancialadvisors.com

Matthew H. Piaker,
JD, LLM, AIF®

Securities and Advisory Services 
offered through Commonwealth 
Financial Network, Member 
FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services 
offered by Capitol Financial 
Advisors, a registered investment 
adviser, are separate and unre-
lated to Commonwealth.

Beverly 
Rotary
Club
Sprocket 
Newsletter

I’m alright and nobody worry ‘bout me
In just 3 short weeks i’ll be scott free!!!

Installation Dinner
June 29th 5-9:30

No horses will be served
Drink up my friends

NEWSLETTER 
GETS IT RIGHT!

Don’t have check, don’t have cash? No 
worries with our new QR code it will 
take you direct to our website to pay 

for all manner of Rotary goo.

In RARE move, president diane shape shifts into gopher 
from caddyshack to get front row seat at us open!!

Speakers last week
In another body blow to your fragile ego, we heard from this year’s scholar 
recipients, who are already very accomplished young adults. Not just brains but 
deeds set these 4 apart from the rest. See inside for better notes from Ken. 
We have from left on bottom: Olivia Arenburg, Jaiden Arroyo, Mia Kasperowicz, 
Madison Saunders. Oh yeah chair Lori at top left with bookends Sue Chara-
chuk and Betty Taylor from beloved BHS. Not too shabby for a public school, eh?

Garden Watering True Stories
Proof that women do the work in Rotary,  Anne Curry spotted watering gar-
den as husband John is admiring her watering technique we assume. or man 
splaning the proper way to water.  Drive by if you can, roses are doing fabulous 
as well they should. 

Heyna-na-na-na-na-na,
Be the ball Diane!

Diane you earned the right to
be a tremendous slouch!

With every full term as President 
you get a bowl of soup!

If I knew golf was this boring to 
watch I wouldn’t have ruined my 

nails digging to Brookline for a good 
view. Was actually looking for Bob 

Kraft’s house.

No gopher’s were 
harmed in this picture, 

although the suit is kind
of itchy..



The nation’s first Father’s Day was celebrated on June 19, 1910, in the state 
of Washington. However, it was not until 1972—58 years after President 
Woodrow Wilson made Mother’s Day official—that the day honoring fa-
thers became a nationwide holiday in the United States. Father’s Day 2022 
will occur on Sunday, June 19. Talk about not getting your props, ssheesh!!! 
Typically and traditionally the day is celebrated with dad’s grilling some meat 
and having a goodly amount of drink, not a dram but a more hefty goblet.  
As you know my father passed away this past year and he was many things 
including a soldier in the Polish Army, first class ballroom swing dancer and 
a fan of this column. To all the dad’s out there we offer up a Bourbon and 
Blood (since your dad is your blood fellow Rotarians): 1 oz bourbon whis-
key, 1 oz blood orange liqueur, 1 oz sweet vermouth, 1 to 2 dashes orange 
bitters, 6 small leaves fresh tarragon, Orange peel, for garnish
Steps to Make It
Gather the ingredients, Combine all ingredients in a cocktail shaker with ice, 
Shake briskly 15 times, Double strain into a chilled cocktail glass, Squeeze 
the oils of an orange peel over the drink, then lightly place it into the cock-
tail as a garnish. Toast your dad living or otherwise.
You may ask where is the legal/lawyer connection? Well if you try bad 
mouthing my dad or any other dad I’ll slap a defamation lawsuit on you 
quicker than you can say “dad, where are babies from?”  

northshore-bank.com |

To contact one of our commercial  
lenders call (978) 573-1300 or visit 

northshore-bank.com/lenders.

Helping Local 
Businesses Thrive.

Member FDIC   Member DIF   Equal Housing Lender

Beverly Insurance
100 Cummings Center

Suite 106N
Personal and Business 

Insurance

978-524-8501 
email:mike@beverlyins.com

John A. Shuka, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS
Shuka Associates Inc.
8 Enon Street, Suite 1B

Beverly, MA 01915
978-921-1700

www.shuka-associates.com

Real Estate Appraisal Review & Consulting

Established in 1929 & Still Growing!
Auto • Home • Business • Health • Life

Richard F. Mooney Jr.
p r e s i d e n t

306 Cabot Street, Beverly, MA
(978) 922-6600

Edward F. Cahill, J.D., CFP®, CLU®,ChFC®

Financial Adviser
(978) 927-9352  •  306 Cabot Street, Beverly, MA 01915

ecahill@ft.newyorklife.com  •  www.edwardfcahill.com

Agent, New York Life Insurance Company.
Registered Representative, offering securities through NYLIFE Securities LLC,

Member FINRA/SIPC, a Licensed Insurance Agency
201 Jones Road, Fifth Floor, Waltham, MA 02451  •  Tel: 781-647-4100

Eagle Strategies and NYLIFE Securities are New York Life Companies

 BEVERLY  DANVERS
 978-922-6400 978-762-9771

www.TheMegaGroup.net

Specializing in 
Retail Sales & Leasing, Developable Land

and Multi-Family Investments

CCI Reprographics

110 Cabot Street     978-922-3773
Alex@ CCIRepro.com

A Full Service Copy Center
AV Rentals & Services

Serving Beverly Since 1979
Alex Ushakoff III - owner
4th generation Rotarian

We are proud 
to support the

Beverly 
Rotary Club

True to our Communities

Last weeks news, Thursday June 9, 2022
Meeting called to order at 12:15 pm by Presi-
dent Diane.

Diane Palter Gill led us in the Pledge of Alle-
giance, and also a robust “God Bless America”.

Scribe: Ken Krall
Rev. Julie Flowers led the invocation

Guests & Visitors:
Dave Tomio and George Copellas, 
guests of Bob Butterworth
Shawn Mahoney, guest of Walt Kosmowski

Beverly Rotary Scholarship Winners
Olivia Arenburg, Andie Hatziaslanidou
and Chris Arenburg

Jaiden Arroyo, Davidson Sturm

Mia Kasperowicz, Edward Kasperowicz

Madison Saunders, Melanie Saunders, 
Brad Saunders

Betty Taylor, BHS Principal
Suzanne Charochak, Superintendent

Birthday(s): Eric Immerman

Announcements:

Prez Elect Mike Jones announced slate of of-
ficers and board members for 2022-23
V.P. Sue Gabriel
V.P.- Elect Walt Kosmowski
Treasurer Sue Osborne
Asst. Treasurer Paul Drinkwater
Sec’y: Jackie Rapisardi
Asst. Sec’y: Sarah MacBurnie-Laporto
Board Members: Ellen Dunn, Walter 
Hartford, Andrew DeFranza, Lori Cianciulli, 
Scott Dougherty, Mike Osborne.

Jackie Rap: Rotary will be sending fruit and 
flowers to Beverly schools for teachers & staff.

Moiph: Get shirt orders into him if you want 
one. Thanks to the Garden Team also for their 
work last weekend.

Al Temkin: Join him on the “Reid’s Ride” fun-
draiser July 17th - support the fight against 
cancer on the bike ride from Lynnfield to 
Gloucester.

Sean Goudreau: Will be swimming Sunday 
three miles in Boston Harbor; fundraiser in 
memory of Thos. Valentine, a Navy Seal who 
died in a training accident and left a young 
family.

Lee Yaffa: Join him for a surprise retirement 
lunch for Bob Murphy Wed. 12:30 pm at Kame. 
You are reading this one day after the event, 

so I didn’t let the cat out of the bag.

Jamie Engel: Sponsor a banner for Beverly 
Main Streets, only $350. Forms on tables.

Happy Dollars:
Dianne Palter Gill: Thanks to all for positive 
vibes, grandson is home after 8 days in hos-
pital.

Mike Harrington: $42 for having celebrated 
42nd wedding anniversary!

Sue Gabriel: Thankful for great event, Boots & 
Blues, on 6/02 and for Beverly school system 
having produced some amazing graduates.

Jackie Rap: 1. NSMT is open! 2. Got to see Cal. 
son for two hours who flew in to see Celts 
game.

Jamie again: Bill Scanlon was first in line for a 
Beverly Main Streets banner.

Bill Beckman: Grateful Friends, organization to 
help those diagnosed with cancer, fundraiser 
that evening.

Lorinda Visnick: Beverly baseball team had a 
great season,  won share of NEC conference 
title.

Leslie Gould: Proud of childrens’ musical ac-
complishments, Jude on trumpet and Lila on 
flute. Kvelling.  Also honored to have been 
auctioneer at Beverly School for Deaf event 
last weekend, AND is a 4-year Rotarian this 
week!

Speakers:

Lori Cianciulli, scholarship chairperson, pre-
sented the 2022 Beverly Rotary Scholarship 
winners.  The committee vetted applications 
from three area high schools, all of whom 
demonstrated academic excellence, extra-
curricular involvement, and financial need for 
attending 2 or 4-year colleges.  Four scholar-
ships were awarded to students; all are from 
BHS.

The first awardee was Olivia Arenburg.  
Ranked #1 academically, she was the 2022 
BHS valedictorian, as well as student council 
president. She was active in school theatre 
productions and bands as a guitarist, and 
founded the Human Rights Club at BHS. She 
will major in International Relations at Vassar 
College.

Jaiden Arroyo was the next honoree at the 
podium. He spent two years in the Essex Tech 
partnership program, and participated in an-
other course at NSCC. A talented writer, he 
has contributed to the BHS literary magazine. 

The Swierczynski Swizzle Schtick

His mother’s work in a group home program 
working with individuals afflicted with mental 
illness has greatly influenced him. This fall, he 
will pursue a pharmacy degree at Mass Col-
lege of Pharmacy and Health Sciences.

Graduating the top 5% of her graduating class, 
Mia Kasperowicz has demonstrated compe-
tence and determination in all her endeavors. 
A 3-season track athlete, she started slowly 
but had become team captain by her senior 
year. She was one of two students selected 
to present the view of the BHS student body 
to the City Council. With an aptitude for and 
enjoyment of numbers, she will study Ac-
counting/Finance at Clemson University.

As captain of the BHS gymnastics team as 
a senior, Madison Saunders understands the 
value of hardwork and dedication. She is a 
lifelong resident of Beverly, and is particu-
larly proud of the city she calls home and 
admires the positive impact Rotary is making. 
Intending to major in Occupational Therapy 
at UNH, she looks forward to becoming fully 
involved in the college community

No Raffle

Submitted by a harried Ken Krall who actu-
ally had to pay attention.

Walt retirement
A great turnout for Walt’s retire-
ment party where he scored enter-
tainment from Macca who still isn’t 
retired even though a few years old-
er than Walt. At left is not actually 
Walt but a nice cutout, which was 
decided more interesting the real 
Walt. No pictures of Bob Murphy’s 
retirement lunch, since I guess no 
ones cares. - Editor


